
CRAIGIEBUCKLER AND SEAFIELD COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Planning Officer’s Report 03 September 2024

Planning Matters
Sale of Land in Hazlehead Park
There had been a proposal for the sale of land in Hazlehead Park (Opportunity Site OP42 in the 2023 LocalDevelopment Plan) but after discussion with councillors the proposal to sell the land was rejected byAberdeen City Council. At our last community council meeting in August it was agreed that CSCC shouldwrite to ACC and recommend (as part of the Local Development Plan process) that the land in Denwoodand Hazlehead is redesignated as Green Belt.William Sell agreed to write to Andrew Brownrigg in ACC so that our views can be included for the nextLocal Development Plan, to be approved and published in 2028.

Aberdeen Local Development Plan 2028
Development Plan Scheme 2024
The Planning Service is required to update its Development Plan Scheme everyyear. At Finance and Resources Committee on 7 August 2024 the first annualupdate to the initial Development Plan Scheme for the next Local DevelopmentPlan was approved. In November 2023, the initial Development Plan Scheme2023 was approved in its entirety, including the Participation Statement includedwithin.
The Development Plan Scheme sets out and explains each stage of preparing thenext Local Development Plan (anticipated for adoption in 2028). The first stageconcerns production of an Evidence Report, and the Development Plan Schemeoutlines in greater detail how the Planning Service will organise and consult uponthe Evidence Report in the coming year.

Opportunity Sites – Listed in the 2023 Local Development Plan



Planning Application Summary with Decisions August 2024



Planning Applications as per weekly planning list August 2024:
Nothing to report.


